
Mintabie residents are reminded that Fees for 2018/2019 
township licences are payable by 30 September 2018

Where can I get more information?

For any questions about licensing requirements to live at Mintabie, please call the 
Coober Pedy Office of the Department for Energy and Mining on (08) 8672 5800, 
Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm. 

Reminder to  
Mintabie residents:

To reside in Mintabie, residents are required to hold a current 2018-19 
Residential Licence or Commercial Licence, issued in accordance with 
the Mintabie Township Lease Agreement and the Anangu Pitjantjatjara 
Yankunytjatjara Land Rights Act 1981.

As previously notified on 29 June 2018, the South Australian Government 
has written to the Anangu Pitjantjatjara Yankunytjatjara (APY) Executive 
Board to give notice of the termination of the Mintabie Township Lease, 
effective 30 June 2019.  Control over the township area will transfer on that 
date from the Government to the APY.  After 30 June 2019, the government 
will no longer have an ability to issue any licences at Mintabie. 

Fees for 2018-19 township licences fell due on 1 July 2018.  Residents are 
reminded they required to fulfil all requirements for lease application, 
including full payment of licence fees, by no later than 30 September 2018.  

Government officers are planning a follow-up visit to Mintabie in the near 
future, to update residents regarding the transition of the township area 
and support that may be available to help residents deal with the transition. 


